
 
 

Well, here we go again. My diary for this year is full of cancelled or postponed events. Out of the six major events 
we had planned to go to this year as a branch only two are possibly still on: Founders Day on Sunday July 18th and 
the MCN show over the weekend of 4th-5th September. After talking to Steve Rattley, we have decided to postpone 
our Triumph day until 2022. It is un-sure whether Jack’s Hill café will be fully open, and so there is very little time 
to promote the event. 

I also hear that the Trifest in France has been cancelled again, which will be disappointing for all the Northants 
people who intended to go. I guess that will solve the problem of manning a stand at the MCN show on the same 
weekend.  

Pubs could be open on May 17th with restrictions: meeting outside only. Any member who feels safe to turn out is 
welcome to do so, but we will be calling anything an official club night just yet. As several members have said, I 
think we should concentrate on ride outs as soon as we can get out on our bikes and then see how the year pan's 
out. 

Keep safe 

Phil Barton 
Northants Branch Chairman. 

 

 

 

Triumph Owners National AGM 
The Triumph Owners National AGM has been put back a few weeks. It should have been on 6th June but will now 
be on Sunday 18th July, still at the same venue: The Royal Victoria Hotel, Llanberis, North Wales.  

That’s the same date as Founders Day. Which one you attend will depend on whether you want a short trip up the 
road to Stanford Hall or a long day out in Wales and the spectacular Llanberis Pass. 

 

Covid Riding Guidelines 
The National Motorcyclists Council (a loose federation of various motorcycling organisations in the UK) has 
published some updated guidelines about what you can and can’t do during the latest steps out of lockdown. The 
guidelines can be found here… 

https://assets.website-
files.com/60364ce44148d168e4193d50/605772f461b10b5da01e72dc_NMCCoV19GuidanceV5.pdf 

 

Vikings in the Valley – organised by Yorvik Branch 
Join the Yorvik Vikings and Maidens at East Ayton Lodge situated five miles outside Scarborough in the tranquil 
setting of Forge Valley on the outskirts of the North Yorkshire Moors national park.  

Organised rides out or explore on your own with some of the best biking roads in the country. Twin/Double £265 
B&B Single £165 B&B. Book direct with East Ayton Lodge: info@eastaytonlodgehotel.co.uk. For more information 
about the weekend contact: neilcass68@gmail.com.  
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The “ABF The Soldier’s Charity” Motorcycle Ride 
 

Organised by our friends in the Milton Keynes 
Branch, ending up at the Triumph experience in 
Hinckley. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Register here… https://soldierscharity.org/events/motorcycle-ride-2021/   

 

 

Skegfest 2021 

 

Skegfest was one of the few events 
to actually go ahead in 2020 and it’s 
back for 2021. 

 

In recent years we have been the 
most represented branch. This year 
we will also judge the bike show and 
provide the trophy awards. 

 

Several of our branch members have 
already booked, so don’t delay if you 
want to join them. 
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